
4 January 2022 

 

PUBLIC NOTICE 
COVID-19 AND COUNCIL BUSINESS OPERATIONS 

 

In accordance with the current COVID-19 protocols and as part of ensuring Council keeps its staff and 
the community safe, Council’s administration centre is closed for the week commencing 3/01/2022. 

Council’s Transfer Station at TI will be open during this week and payment may be made via EFTPOS 
at the Transfer Station. 

Council kerbside waste collection service will continue to run during this week and water and 
wastewater services will be provided. 

Clean up by Parks and Gardens staff will be undertaken in the first half of the week in preparation for 
possible storm activity late in the week. 

Council’s library, sports complexes, including he TI pool are closed in the week commencing 3/01/2022. 

Councill’s Horn Island airport is open – please ensure that personal hygiene, social distancing and the 
wearing of masks are strictly observed. 

Council has rostered on call staff to deal with any emergency. Civil maintenance staff are also rostered 
on during this week. 

Council will publish an update after its CMT meeting Friday 7 January 2022 

Observe the health and safety protocols (personal hygiene, washing or disinfecting of hands, social 
distancing and the wearing masks) and together we can keep each other safe. 
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